
Annual Day
Welcome and annual report

Good afternoon to one and all.

Respected chief guest of the day Ms. Sreelatha B Pillai, Executive Trustee Prof.
K.I. Jacob, Secretary Shri. George Mathew, Treasurer Shri George Philip, Director Shri.
C  S  Johny,  PTA  President  Shri.  Dineshkumar  P  P,  members  of  the  Christava
Mahilalayam Educational Trust, PTA Ex. Committee members, invited guests, my dear
colleagues, parents and my dear children.

May I  greet  you all  on behalf  of  the management,  staff and students of Christava
Mahilalayam Public School.

There is a great saying “Real education fetches you more than a job. It teaches you to
live. It cannot be measured in any tangible way.” It’s true as the saying goes we teach
them to live.

As we share the yearly updates of our activities we take the modesty to say that we did
our best to do as we have planned and we are proud of our students and teachers who
strove  hard  to  achieve  beyond  expectations.  We  have  focused  on  the  holistic
development of the students.  To avoid a lengthy presentation,  the report will  be a
nutshell of all major events.

Now may I present to you a bird’s eye view of the 19 th Annual Report of Christava
Mahilalayam Public School for the current academic year 2017-18 thanking God for
the abundant mercies showered upon this institution. 

Management – Christava Mahilalayam Public  School  is  a Senior  Secondary School
affiliated to the Central Board of Secondary Education, New Delhi which was started
in the year 1999. This school is managed by the Christava Mahilalayam Educational
Trust in which there are 12 members who are all professionals with long years of
experience.

Academics: We follow CBSE curriculum.  We are very much proud that in 2017 Board
exam our students excelled in their performance by having 100% first class. 

Total number of students that appeared for class X – 43. 

Total number of students securing distinction-41

Number of students securing first class-2

Total number of students that appeared for class XII – 13. 

Total number of students securing distinction-11



Number of students securing first class-2

  I take this opportunity to congratulate our teachers, students and parents for this
wonderful achievement.

The fourth batch of our Senior Secondary students are going to face the CBSE exams
on 5th March 2018.  We have fully nourished their hearts and minds and prepared
them to face the toughest ordeal with courage, confidence and comfort.  We hope they
perform to the best of their abilities. Let us keep them in our prayers.

Strength – We have a total  of  1075 students this  year  from LKG to class XII,  61
teaching staff and 26 non teaching staff.

Student council – We provide opportunities for students to become student leaders by
incorporating them into the students council.  This year we have Paul Antony as head
boy and Anjala Fathima as head girl.

PTA:  The  PTA  of  Mahilalayam Public  School  is  the  main  source  of  strength  and
support for the school as it very closely associated with the activities of the school.
Regular  PTA  executive  committee  meetings  and  PAC  meetings  are  held  every
1st Wednesday. I take this opportunity to thank our PTA headed by Mr. Dineshkumar P
P for all the support given to the school.

My sincere thanks goes to Mr. Dineshkumar P P and his team for all the support
extended to this school.

PTA has a medical fund with Rs.50/- collected from each student to be disbursed for
causalities.  Our PTA has also donated Rs. 10000/- to Ms. Kavitha Chandran (our
Aayah) who met with an accident.

The  first  general  body  meeting  of  the  PTA  for  the  year  2017-18  was  held  on
22/07/2017.  A  class  on  Cyber  Crime  was  done  by  Civil  Police  Officer  Mr.  P  M
Thalhath

This year our PTA has donated 100 new chairs in place of 100 old chairs and a DSLR
camera. They are also the brain and the effort behind the snacks stall arranged here.
They also serve as volunteers in today’s meeting.

Staff training and meeting

Staff orientation programmes were held in May 2017 for 2 weeks.   Teachers come on
every third Saturdays where in staff meeting and departmental meetings are held.
Apart from this, teachers were sent for various workshops organised by CBSE, Kochi
Sahodaya and various agencies.



1.  Sports  day, Environment  day,  Freshers  day,  Hiroshima  day,  Independence  day,
Kerala  Piravi,Human  rights  day  and  Christmas  were  observed  appropriately  with
student participation.

2. Vision 2017 was held on July13 and 14 of July 2017 where in students took part in
various events house wise. The valedictory function was celebrated on 4 th December
2017.  Mrs.  Elizabeth  Sebastain,  Vice  Principal  of  Sivagiri  Vidya  Nikethan,  Aluva
distributed the awards.

3.  Sports day was held on November 24th and 25th,  2017 Mr.  Haneefa K G  Indian
Jujitsu  Coach  for  5th Asian  Indoor  &  Martial  Arts  Game  held  at  Ashgabat,
Turkmenistan from 14 to 20 September 2017 and Physical education teacher of MES
college, Marampilly was the Chief Guest.

4.  Clubs: We have cookery, karate, dance and instrumental music clubs.

5. We have part time teachers for band, karate, dance and instrumental music.

6. Lions club of Aluva will be conducting an eye check up camp on 30th January 2018.

7. SFA classes: Class VI has SFA classes weekly once and lessons on moral education
is imparted in all classes.

Picnics

Classes I – II went to Thrissur Zoo, Museum, Kauthuka Park on 20/09/2017.

Classes III-IV went to Silverstorm on 25/09/2017.

Classes V- VI went to Wonderla on 24/08/2017

Classes VII – XII went to Wonderla on 17/08/2017. 

Achievements

 Our students took  part  in  the  Sahodaya  Youth  Festival.  From the  Regional
Youth Festival, 7items were qualified for state youth festival which was held at
Thrissur.

 Our  sub  junior  team  students  won  the  ever  Rolling  Trophy  for  Mariamma
Matthew Memorial Quiz. This year the quiz was conducted by the students of
Christava Mahilalayam Public School.

 This year also three of our teachers Ms. Manju P V, Ms. Praseeda P R, Ms.
Selma  Fernandez  qualified  for  the  smart  brain  quiz  contest  conducted  by
Sahodaya. I wish all  three the very best for the final competition.

 Our  students  won  the  overall  championship  in  the  Wings  inter-school
competition held at Peace International School, Thathapally.



 A football match between parents were conducted on in connection with the
under 17 world cup and prizes were given to the winners on 27/10/2017.

 More than 72 prizes were bagged this year in the competitions conducted by the
stallions Balamela.

 4 of our children participated in SSFK Science congress held at Rajagiri and
they qualified for the all Kerala Science Congress held at Thiruvananthapuram
on  5th and  6th January  2018.  They  won  a  cash  prize  of  Rs.  10000/-  and
certificates for their project.

 For the first time in the history of the school an inter-school competition for KG
students  –  Nakshatra  –  Find  the  Star  in  oyu  challenge  was  held  on
09/12/2017. Mr. Sudhi Koppa, film star and Mr. Ibrahim Badusha, cartoonist
distributed  the  awards.  Jeevas  CMI  Kinter  Garten  won  the  overall
championship.

 A one day camp for students of class VII and VIII was conducted on Saturday
November 4th, 2017.

The Sports Gurukul 

This year also we continue to get help from the Sports and games coaching agency –
Sports Gurukul. Practice for football was given and our school also participated in the
Reliance cup semi  finals.  Naemu Rahman of  Class XI  student got  the best  player
award. 

Basket  ball  training  under  the  supervision  of  Mr.  Devassy,  basket  ball  coach  is
progressing.10 children attend the coaching class.

The Kids World is functioning well under the K.G head Ms. Shahana Raja. This year
freshers day, different colour days, fathers’ day were celebrated by them. We thank the
parents for the support extended for all these programmes.

I thank the Almighty for the abundant blessing and I thank the management, staff
and parents who had be profuse in their support during this year as Principal. With
these words of thanks I conclude.


